
No CVI or Import Permit is required for livestock moving directly to an approved 

slaughter facility.  

No CVI or Import Permit is required for livestock (except Equine) moving directly from 
a farm/ranch in a neighboring state to an approved auction market.  

**Pseudorabies-vaccinated swine are not eligible for entry into South Dakota.** 

Canadian Swine 

All swine must comply with federal requirements for entry. (9 C.F.R. 93.516) 

USDA import requirements must be met, AND  

A South Dakota Import Permit is required.    

Breeding and Feeding Swine 

 Official Identification is required and must be listed on the CVI.  

Feeding Swine 

 A provincial government-assigned herd mark (premises #, tattoo, or tag) may be 
used if ALL animals originate from that premises.  

A CERTIFICATE OF VETERINARY INSPECTION (CVI) MUST ACCOMPANY ALL 

ANIMALS ENTERING THE STATE 

Swine—Foreign Imports 

Additional Requirements or Exceptions 

https://www.ecfr.gov/current/title-9/chapter-I/subchapter-D/part-93/subpart-E/subject-group-ECFRcbb91b0496b0282/section-93.516
https://aib.sd.gov/pdfs/Auction%20Markets%20List.pdf

